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Tuesday, 15 March 2022 
Bayside Presbyterian Church 

 

 Social period with refreshments - 6:30 p.m. 
Meeting called to order - 7:00 p.m. 

 

Program 
 

Current Frauds and Scams 
 

by 
 

           Master Police Officer Dave Shoenbach March 17th 

Civic League Scholarship Deadline 
 

The Civic League will be awarding a $500 

scholarship to a deserving 2022 graduating  

high school senior. Selection will be based  

on  educational  achievement,  community 

involvement,   and   communication  skills.  

The scholarship recipient will be announced  

at  the  May  General  Meeting.   Contact  

Theresa Gray at theresa.gray@truist.com,  

or phone  757-499-2941 to learn more about 

eligibility requirements, instructions and 

application. Application deadline is 30 April 2022. 

 

 

 

 

the eligibility requirements, instructions, and 

application. Deadline for the application is 30 

April 2021. 

Don’t forget to Spring  
Forward Sunday,  
March 13th 

 

              Mark your calendar! 
  

See the April 
Lake Smith 
Ripples for 
details 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=nY8862Wb&id=7E0ACA087C247E90E0E5CA4E969CD38751608C9C&q=Mallard+Ducks+Swimming+Drawings&simid=608034922344286347&selectedIndex=5
mailto:theresa.gray@truist.com
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/file:red_checkmark.svg
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/file:red_checkmark.svg
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/file:red_checkmark.svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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                                                                               President’s Corner 

  
It’s March - WELCOME TO SPRING – almost 
 

     We had about thirty residents attend the February civic league meeting. 

Mr. Jeff Bass, manager at the Williams Farm Rec Center, provided a well-

received presentation on services and programs available at our city’s 

recreation centers. Folks in attendance asked numerous questions, and the 

interest level was high. What’s coming up next?  You won’t want to miss 

the civic league meeting on March 15th where Master Police Officer David 

Shoenbach will talk about the current frauds and scams thieves throw at us. 

Many groups and individuals out there in the world are working hard to 

find ways to separate you from your money, or you from your personal 

information and then your money. Don’t let yourself become a victim – 

come to the civic league meeting and learn how to identify and avoid those 

with bad intentions. The date is March 15th, and the time is 7:00 PM – please 

add it to your calendar.  

     Congratulations to Megan Earlenbaugh, a resident of Lake Smith 

Terrace, for her appointment by the civic league board as our 

Representative to the VBCCO (Virginia Beach Council of Civic 

Organizations) and NWBP (NorthWest Beach Partnership.) Megan, Al 

Wallace and I attended the February 10th VBCCO meeting that was 

supposed to discuss the future of the organization. There were other civic 

leagues represented as well. It turned out to be more of a one-way 

conversation from two of the remaining three VBCCO board members. 

They are intent on keeping the organization in a “hold” status for 2022 – 

thus killing the VBCCO. After listening to the conversations and reviewing 

the VBCCO bylaws, I and others believe they are acting beyond their 

authority. It also appears to me there is some back-room politics in play 

along with some yet to be identified motives. More to come as we work in 

partnership with other neighborhoods to save this organization that, with 

the right leadership, supports all civic leagues and associations. 

     We have volunteer position openings at the civic league. First, we need 

a webmaster to update and maintain the civic league’s website. Once the 

work to update the site is complete, the amount of time needed to keep it 

operating is minimal. If you have any experience in building or supporting 

websites (or are now learning to do so) we invite you to apply to take care 

of ours. Interested? Please contact Peter Cook, civic league maintenance 

director, at peter.cook@computersandnetworking.com. Second, our 

newsletter department has a need for one or two volunteers who have an 

interest in journalism. Again, actual time spent would not be great. If this 

sounds like you, please contact Rick DeJaegher, Lake Smith Ripples Editor-

in-Chief at rhdejaegher@gmail.com. For all positions, you can also call me 

at 757-473-3458 or cellular 757-642-4844.  

     I believe a well-run civic league adds an intangible, yet recognizable, 

value to a neighborhood. Your civic league is one of the most active in 

Virginia Beach. Today, we need your support, and I am asking you to 

become a member household. It takes just $15 a year to be a part of one of 

the best civic leagues in the city. Our 2022 objective is to have 455 member 

households – that’s about one half of our 905 homes. We can do this. As of 

now, we are at 285 member homes. Your membership director, Jean 

Bowman, and I thank all who have joined; and we are asking all who have 

yet to join to please do so today. That $15 membership fee is the best value 

in town. Please talk it up with your neighbors.  There is a membership form 

in this newsletter.  

     A shout out to our Bayside Marlins boys’ basketball team for defeating 

Kempsville (53-52 and advancing to the state tournament. 

   
   
 

 

Lake Smith Terrace / Haygood Point / 
 Governor Square Civic League, Inc. 

P.O. Box 68883 
Virginia Beach, VA 23471 

www.LHGCL.org 
 

Meetings held 3rd Tuesday, September through May, 
at Bayside Presbyterian Church 

 

Officers, Directors, & Representatives 

President: 
John Eason, 473-3458 
jeason913@verizon.net 

1st Vice 
President: 

Sam Hribal, 232-3018 
samhri@verizon.net 

2nd Vice 
President: 

Rick DeJaegher, 575-1407 
rhdejaegher@gmail.com 

Treasurer:  

Secretary: 
Theresa Gray, 499-2941 
Theresa.Gray@truist.com 

Hospitality: 
Edi Eason, 473-3458  
edieason@verizon.net 

Membership: 
Jean Bowman, 286-7455 
jean@bowmanrealtyva.com 

NWBP/VBCCO 
REP: 
 
Programs: 

Megan Earlenbaugh 
earlenbaughm@gmail.com 
 
VACANT 

Community 
Maintenance: 

Pete Cook, 954-270-8315   
peter.cook@computersandnet
working.com 

               
Newsletter: 
 
 
 
Fundraising: 

        Editor   
Rick DeJaegher, 575-1407  
rhdejaegher@gmail.com 

   Advertising  
Steven Conner, 589-9895  
steven@bowmanrealtyva.com 

Web Master: VACANT 

Youth Rep: Callie Hennessy 
 

The “Lake Smith Ripples” is published nine months of the year, 
September through May, by the Lake Smith Terrace, Haygood Point, 
Governor Square Civic League. Neither its Officers, Directors or 
members are responsible for the content of our advertiser’s 
advertising or our contributors, nor do they endorse or recommend 
any product or service offered by them. The right to reject any ad or 
article deemed to be inappropriate is the absolute and sole discretion 
of the LST / HP / GS Civic League Officers, Directors or members is 
retained. 
 

Newsletter deadline:  25th of the month 
prior to month of publication. 

  Ripples-Newsletter@googlegroups.com 
 John Eason 
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 Neighborhood Watch                                                                                                                          Sam Hribal 

 

                                                                                  

  

     On February 23, 2022, at approximately 0248, 

Virginia Beach Police Department (VBPD) officers 

responded to the 2100 block of Kimbrel Circle to 

investigate reports of several male suspects tampering 

with unoccupied motor vehicles. Officers located several 

suspects on Pier Point Place. After a brief foot pursuit, 

two of the suspects were taken into custody without 

incident.  Over 40 vehicles were entered. This area is just 

off Shore Drive and not too far from us 

     We have been very fortunate the past few months. 

The reports of larceny from motor vehicles in our 

community have been practically non-existent. Other 

neighborhoods have them occurring on a regular basis. 

Thank you for doing your part in keeping our crime rate 

very low. 

     Our neighbors are our best security devices. 

Unfortunately, many people simply do not make an 

effort to know their neighbors.  They are hesitant to 

report suspicious people or vehicles, fearing that they 

will be regarded as “snoopy”.  We needn’t be close 

friends with our neighbors in order to look out for their 

interests. Do your part. By knowing when they are at 

work, on vacation, and so forth, we will be better able to 

judge whether a stranger should legitimately be at the 

neighbor’s home.  

     Watch your neighbor’s home for suspicious activity 

because  they  are  watching  yours.  It’s  only  fair. The  
 

greatest   deterrent   to   a  would-be-burglar  is  fear  of 

getting caught. Each concerned citizen is another pair of 

eyes to let the criminal know he is being watched. 

     If you are the victim of a crime you should contact 

law enforcement as soon as possible to report the 

offense.  When reporting the crime you should be as 

detailed as possible when giving descriptions of 

suspects, vehicles, or any property taken during the 

crime. The more information you can provide the better 

the chance of solving the crime. Also, get a copy of the 

police report.  Credit card companies, banks and credit 

reporting agencies may require you to show a police 

report to support your claim that a crime was 

committed. 

      If your credit/bank cards are stolen you should 

contact your banks as soon as possible to cancel the 

cards.  You should contact all three credit bureaus and 

have fraud alert protection placed on them to help 

protect against identity theft. If your credit/bank cards 

are used by someone you should obtain the location  

where it was used the date and time and the amount of 

the purchase. Provide this information to the police, It 

may help identify a suspect through the use of 

surveillance video from the location it was used.  
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 Membership                                                 Jean Bowman 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

It is a great time to join the Civic League before the upcoming Spring Event is here!  Please take a few 
minutes of your time to become a member of your civic league. The $15 annual household membership 
dues helps to support the civic league that works on your behalf every day.  Please show your support 
by sending in the completed from along with your $15 check made out to LST/HP/GS Civic League.  It 
is greatly appreciated! 
  
 

Your civic league received new or renewing memberships from the following households between 1/25/22 and 
2/24/22. Thank you for supporting the civic league that works for you every day. Dues are paid for the current 
year unless otherwise noted. 

 

 
 
 

 

RENEWING HOUSEHOLDS: 
 

Bobby Armes 
Bob & Jeanine Breault (2023) 
Maxine Carey (2023) 

Rania, Kafki & George Delipetros 
Michael & Yvette Dunbar 
Roger & Trisha Cote 
Jan Edwards 
Betty Fultz (2023) 

Krystal & Bobby Gilliland (2023) 
J.Lamar & Charlotte Hannah (2023) 
Perry Harrell (2023) 
Gina & Mitch Hofacker 
William & Mary Ann Holda (2024) 

Drew & Meghan Knofczynski 
Don & Susan Krudop 
Robert & Ruth LeMay 
Danny & Yvonne Lyall (2024) 
Roger Miles & Virginia Byler 
Mr & Mrs Joshua Miller (2024) 

 

 
Mr & Mrs Joshua Miller (2024) 

Andrea Nichols 
James & Mary O’Neill 
Bobby & Jo Pollard (2023) 
Lenora Powell 
Barry & Judy Rudacille 
Jack & Betty Rudiger 
Barbara Ryan & Jim Dunham 
Ernestine Schrank 
Jacob & Jessica Steinmetz 
Irene Sutton (2023) 
Linda Terrien (2024) 
Ming Truong 
Charles & Sharon Votava  
Carolyn Walsh (2024) 
Allen & Debra Waters 
Jimmie & Vickie White 
Rebecca Whitson 
Rick & Sandy Woolard 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER 
HOUSEHOLDS: 
 

James & Sheila Grix (2023) 
Peggy O’Neill & Doug Weiss 
Marilyn Schluter 
Mickey & Wyllys VanDerwerker 
 

It’s a great time 
to join the  civic 

league! 
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Interested in Volunteering in Virginia Beach 

City Public Schools? 
 

We love volunteers at Bayside High School and all our 

other schools! Please consider registering as a VBCPS 

volunteer. You only need to register one time and you 

can choose all the schools you would like to volunteer in 

at that time. You may also indicate all the volunteer 

activities that interest you. Preferences and activities may 

be updated at any time. 
 

Complete your registration at: https://appgarden5.app-
garden.com/VolTrackVA128.nsf  Once on the website, 

begin by clicking on the “new registration” button and 

then follow the prompts.  Registering as a volunteer will 

enable you to receive volunteer opportunities via email 

from all the schools you have chosen. It’s never too late 

to begin making a difference! 
 

Contact Carole Kownack, Bayside High School 

Volunteer Coordinator, with any questions at 

kownack@verizon.net 

Be a Bayside Marlin 

Volunteer! 

 

Four Ways to Prevent a Scam 
 
 
 

1. Trust your gut 

Scammers often urge you to act immediately. If you take 

some time to think about the message or offer you’ve 

gotten before acting on it, you may be able to sidestep a 

scam. 
 

2. Don’t Respond 

Ignore calls, texts and email if you’re unsure about who 

the sender or caller is. It’s better, for instance, to simply 

let an unexpected phone call go to voicemail. Also, if you 

generally rely on caller ID, be aware that it can be 

falsified. And never give your personal or financial info 

to anyone who contacts you out of the blue. 

 

 

If you think that a message might have merit, get in 

touch with the organization yourself in a way you are 

sure is legitimate. 
 

3.   Check Before You Click 

Don’t click on links in email and texts if you have any 

uncertainty; some may put your device’s security in 

jeopardy. Hovering your mouse over a link in an email 

will reveal the entire URL, which may help you 

determine if it’s fraudulent. Case in point: An “ru” at the 

end of a URL means the link you thought was to a local 

retailer was created in Russia. 
 

4.   Pay Wisely 

With peer-to-peer payment methods like Cash App, 

Venma, and Zelle, for instance, it’s best to use them only 

with people you know, says Bill Kresse, a fraud expert. 

Also, don’t send money to anyone who sends you an 

unsolicited check, even if the funds appear in your bank 

account, says Steven Baker, an international 

investigations specialist for the Better Business Bureau. 

It  may take weeks for a bank to realize a check is fake- 

which may put you in a dicey situation.  
 

Source: Consumer Reports March 2022, Vol. 87 No.3 

        

         Virginia Beach Public Library  
              Free Events – March 2022 
 

Virtual  
 

Meet the Authors: Kate Karyus Quinn and Demitria Lunetta 
 

Join Battle of the Books 2022 spotlight author Kate Karyus 
Quinn and Demitria Lunetta for a virtual author talk and Q&A 
about their graphic novel “Anti/Hero.” Grades 3-8. Visit 
www.vbgov.com/library-events  to register. 
March 3 , 6:30-7:30 p.m., 385-0150 
 

WebEx Live: Teen Paint Night (Cherry Blossoms) 
Create a beautiful painting on a planter pot following step-
by-step instructions or freestyle your own. All materials will 
be provided and available for participants to pick up at 
Meyera E. Oberndorf Central Library before this program. 
Grades 6-12. Visit www.vbgov.com/library-events  to 
register. March 14 , 5:00 – 6:00 p.m., 385-0150 

 
Meyera E. Oberndorf Central Library 
 

Author Spotlight: Lev Grossman 
 

Join Battle of the Books 2022 author Lev Grossman for an in-
person discussion and Q&A of  “The Silver Arrow.” Grades 3-
8. Visit www.vbgov.com/library-events  to register.  March 5, 
2-3 p.m. 385-0150 
 
 

https://appgarden5.app-garden.com/VolTrackVA128.nsf
https://appgarden5.app-garden.com/VolTrackVA128.nsf
mailto:kownack@verizon.net
http://minnov8.com/2012/01/16/mobile-text-message-cramming-scam/
http://minnov8.com/2012/01/16/mobile-text-message-cramming-scam/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
http://www.vbgov.com/library
http://www.vbgov.com/library
http://www.vbgov.com/library
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Monthly Maintenance                                                                           Pete Cook 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 

  

3 Ways to Clean Winter’s Salt off Your Car and Why You Should 
 

It’s important to upkeep the maintenance of your car at 

all times, but even more so when the winter months 

arrive. One of the main reasons for this is the salting of 

roads, which melts the ice that causes slippery and 

dangerous conditions during freezing temperatures. 

Although this is good for your safety, the salt is not good 

for your car as it causes corrosion and rust. Luckily, there 

are a few simple steps you can take to counteract these 

unwanted effects. Consider a good  car cleaning after 

trips up north, where a lot of salt is used,  or when salt is 

used here in VA due to snow and icy conditions. 
 

Wash Your Car Regularly 
 

Although it’s always advisable to wash your car 

regularly, you should be especially vigilant in doing so 

during the winter months. If possible, aim to wash your 

car at least once every two weeks to prevent the onset of 

corrosion. Here are a few tips you can follow to obtain 

the best results: 

     • Rinse first: It’s important to rinse your car 

thoroughly with fresh water before washing. If you apply 

soap water directly to dry paint, you may end up grinding 

the salt into your car’s paint finish and scratching the 

surfaces. 

     • Use car shampoo: Use two buckets during the 

washing process and fill one with a wash solution and the 

other with fresh water. Wash the car from the top down 

with a mitt, which you should rinse in the bucket with 

fresh water before dipping it in the wash solution again. 

     • Dry the car: As the last step, use a microfiber towel 

to dry all the areas of the car thoroughly to ensure that no 

parts freeze overnight. 
 

Wax Your Car 
 

Waxing is one of the most effective ways to prevent 

corrosion and damage to the paint finish of your car. 

Although you should ideally apply wax to your car’s 

exterior about three to four times a year, the most 

important time to do so is just before the onset of winter.  
 

As a first step, go over the exterior with a clay bar to get 

rid of any bonded contamination on the paint’s surface 

that the wash did not remove. If your car’s paint finish is 

scratched or a bit damaged, you can apply a polishing 

compound to smooth out the surface. Finally, apply the 

wax, using gentle overlapping motions. Allow the wax to 

dry, then remove the wax with soft cotton rags in a 

circular motion . 

 
  
 

Pay Attention to the Undercarriage of Your Car 
 

Apart from tires, a car’s undercarriage is the part of a 

vehicle that’s most susceptible to corrosion and rust as 

it’s close to the road surface. The undercarriage of a car 

mostly consists of unprotected metal components that 

can quickly become rusted or damaged. This can cause 

mechanical issues in the long run. Rinse the 

undercarriage with a hose or a pressure washer, and you 

should also have this part of your vehicle properly 

cleaned and sealed by a professional car cleaner at 

regular intervals. 

You may not be able to prevent all the wear and tear on 

your vehicle during the winter months. However, these 

three simple steps will go a long way in ensuring the 

longevity of your car. 
  

Source:https://www.rochestertoyota.com/blogs/2756/3-ways-to-

clean-winters-salt-off-your-car-and-why-you-should/ 

 

                 
            

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

One Day Free Recreation Center Pass 
for 2 being offered by Virginia 

Beach Parks and Recreation 
 

How to get your free pass 
 

1. Plan a visit with a friend at the Bayside, Bow 
Creek, Kempsville, Princess Anne, Sea Tack or 
Williams Farm Recreation Center before the 
expiration date (4/30/2022) 

2. Go to www.vbgov.com and click on Parks and 
Recreation, then click on Membership. Click 
on Free Pass. 

3. Download or print the coupon  
4. Take the coupon to any of the listed 

recreation centers and redeem it for a Free 
Day Pass for two. 

5. Now get started on that new Year’s resolution 
to exercise more in 2022. 

 
                       
 
 

https://www.rochestertoyota.com/blogs/2756/3-ways-to-clean-winters-salt-off-your-car-and-why-you-should/
https://www.rochestertoyota.com/blogs/2756/3-ways-to-clean-winters-salt-off-your-car-and-why-you-should/
http://www.vbgov.com/
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Lake Smith Terrace Garden Club 
 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 22nd 

At Bayside Presbyterian Church, Independence Blvd at Ewell Rd 
Social 6:30, Program 7:00 

 

We Always Welcome New Members! 
 

Do You Feel Like You’re Being Treated 
Like a Mushroom?  or, is There a Fungus 
Among Us?  
  

We’ll explore the fascinating world of Fungi with Ryan 
Staab, from our nearby Capstone Mushroom Farm.  
The Capstone Farm specializes in growing Gourmet 
and Medicinal mushrooms: Lions Mane, Blue Oyster, 
Gold Oyster. Pink Oyster, Shitaki, Chestnut … and 
more. 
 

Garden Tip Potpourri: 
  

A garden with flowers in bloom every season of the 
year?  Need to do some homework.  Annuals, such as 
pansies, die off after their season is over.  Perennials, 
on the other hand, live for three or more growing 
seasons. They are less work than annuals because they 
grow back each year, putting energy into growing 
strong roots during the dormant season.  First, choose 
long blooming perennials such as day lilies and 
Peruvian lilies.  Then, pick others to cover the different 
seasons.  There are many to choose from. What about 
winter … Hellebores, the Lentin Rose blooms then!  
 

Upcoming Attractions: 
   

We’ve got a terrific line up of guest speakers in our 
monthly meetings in this year.  We’ll be exploring 
fascinating topics and even munch our way into 
chocolates, discovering the wonders of handmade 
Belgian offerings and, of offerings and, of course, the 
mystery of the coffee bean.  Samples anyone?  Never a 
dull moment, we’ll learn about conservation and 
waste management … trends and concerns in Virginia 
Beach.  No samples here!  And, not to be left out, our 
End of Year Picnic; a delightful time to get together, 
enjoy the camaraderie and delicious food.   
 

Your Neighborhood Garden Club - Why 
You Might be Interested 
 

This is our 56TH year!!  We continue to offer 
education in Horticulture, Flower Designs, and 
Environmental Information for gardeners of all 
varieties – there is always something to learn.  The 
club was established in 1966 and is still going strong. 
 

Green thumb and Experience  
Not Required! 
So, visit us during one of our monthly meetings at 

6:30 on the 4th Tuesday of the month at Bayside 

Presbyterian Church, on Ewell Road. 

Contact:  Lynda Kirby, Membership Chair @ (757) 

363-8236 or Keren Pernini, President @ (757) 589-

8463 for more information or just come to a meeting! 
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 March 
Named for the Roman God of war, Mars. This was the time of year to resume military campaigns 
that had been interrupted by winter. 

                    
Daylight Saving Time 
In March, we Spring forward. How did this practice of 
Daylight Saving Time (DST) begin? This is the way The Old 
Farmer’s Almanac (around 1792) answers the question. 
 

What is Daylight Saving Time? 
Daylight Saving Time is the practice of changing the 
clocks forward one hour from standard time during the 
summer months, and changing them back again in the 
fall. The general idea is that this allows us all to make 
better use of natural daylight, however, DST has many 
detractors 
 

When is Daylight Saving Time 2022? When do we set 
our clocks forward? 
Daylight Saving Time begins on Sunday, March 13, at 
2:00 A.M.. Remember to “spring Ahead” and set your 
clocks forward 1 hour (i.e. losing 1 hour) (We do this on 
Saturday night when we go to bed.) 
 

When Do We Set Our Clocks Back? 
Daylight Saving Time ends on Sunday, November 6,  at 
2:00 A.M. Then we “fall back” by setting our clocks back 
1 hour (i.e., regaining 1 hour). The exceptions to DST are 
American Samoa, most of Arizona, Guam, Hawaii, 
Northern Mariana Islands, Puerto Rico and the U.S. 
Virgin Islands. 
 

Why is there Daylight Saving Time? 
Credit for Daylight Saving Time is often given to Benjamin 
Franklin, who suggested the idea in 1784 as a joke. 
British-born New Zealander George Hudson proposed 
the concept in 1885 but was ridiculed. The idea was 
revived in 1907, when William Willet, an Englishman, 
proposed a system in the pamphlet The Waste of 
Daylight. 
 

The Germans were the first to officially adopt the light-
extending system in 1915 as a fuel saving measure during 
World War I. The British switched one year later, and the 
United States followed in 1918, when congress passed 
the Standard Time Act, which established our time 
zones. This experiment lasted only until 1920, when the 
law was repealed due to opposition from dairy farmers 
(cows don’t pay attention to clocks). 

During World War II . Daylight Saving Time was imposed 
once again (this time year-round) to save fuel. Since then. 
Daylight Saving Time has been used on and off, with 
different start and end dates. Currently, daylight Saving 
Time begins at 2:00 A.M. on the second Sunday of March 
and ends at 2:00 A.M. on the first Sunday in November. 
                                    

                                    ************** 
 
 
 
 
 

Who was Saint Patrick? 
Was there really a St. Patrick? Definitely. Did he really drive 
the snakes out of Ireland? Probably not, since snakes 
weren’t native to Ireland. 
 

St. Patrick was born in Britain as Maewyn Succat. At age 16 
(around AD 400), he was kidnapped from his home on the 
west coast and carried off to Ireland to become a slave 
who worked as a shepherd. After six years, he escaped; 
upon returning home, he received his call (in a dream) to 
preach the Gospel. He spent the next 15 or so years in a 
monastery, preparing for his missionary work. When he 
became a priest, his name was changed to Patricius and, 
eventually Patrick. Although some Christians lived in 
Ireland at the time, it was Patrick who spread Christianity 
throughout the land and brought an organized church into 
existence. 
 

Blue was the color originally associated with St. Patrick, 
but green is now favored. 
 

St Patrick’s Day is the traditional day for planting peas. 
 

Cabbage seeds are often planted today, too, and old-time 
farmers believed that to make them grow well, you 
needed to plant them in your nightclothes! 
 

                               What am I? 
               I move incessant to and fro,  
                 Obedient to Moon and Sun, 
       But though I serve both high and low, 
             All wait on me , I wait on none 
 

                                                           * answer: next page 
 

Source: The Old Farmer’s Almanac             

Fun Facts for the 

month 

http://pngimg.com/download/51617
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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 Real Estate Corner                                                                                                                                                               Jean Bowman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

Homes for Sale and Sold  
in our Neighborhoods  

Since January 2022   
 

LAKE SMITH TERRACE 
 

FOR SALE 
4737 Little John Rd 
 

PENDING 
4713 Five Forks Ct  
1044 Ewell Rd  
 

SOLD 
4612 Copperfield Rd 
4736Red Coat Rd 
905 Five Forks Rd 
1212 Five Forks Rd   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
    
    
 

 
 
    
  

HAYGOOD POINT 
   

FOR SALE 
708 Gene Court 
 
   

 

 
 

 

 
 
  

  
 
 

GOVERNOR SQUARE 
 

FOR SALE 
No Active Listings 
 

 
 
  
 
 

   
 

 
 

 
            

 

 Volunteer webmaster to maintain and update our  
   civic league website. No pay, just satisfaction in 
          providing a valuable community service.  
        If interested, please contact John Eason at:  
    (757) 473-3458 or email jeason913@verizon.net 

 WANTED 
 

   According to Merriam-Webster Dictionary, real estate 

is defined as the property consisting of buildings and 

land as well as the business of selling land and buildings. 

   But, the real estate process involves much more than 

simply bringing a buyer and seller together to transfer 

home ownership.  Many unexpected circumstances can 

arise which can be a challenge.  Here are a few 

examples: 
 

• Your house does not appraise 

• Your house fails the home inspection 

• The buyer or seller changes their mind right before 

settlement 

• The buyer’s loan is denied 

• The buyer’s income changes (for example: Federal 

government furlough) 

• The seller or buyer’s mental ability changes and they 

are incapable of signing a legal document 

• Final credit check before closing reveals identity 

theft credit issues 
  

   Complications can arise but can be overcome with the 

appropriate professional assistance. 
   
 

Jean Bowman 

Bowman Realty 

 
   
 
 
 

*Puzzle Answer: The Tide 
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